Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: JS/GT

	Application No: 
	3/2006/1026/P

	Development Proposed:
	Loft conversion with dormer windows to rear elevation and rooflights to front elevation. Ground floor rear and side single storey extension (Re-submission) at 312 Pleckgate Road, Blackburn for Mr Ivan Starkie.



	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Ramsgreave Parish Council – No comments or observations received within the statutory 21 day consultation period.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The application relates to a semi-detached property within the settlement boundary of Ramsgreave as defined by the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan (adopted June 1998). The proposal seeks to change the hipped roof to a gable ended roof then insert a dormer window to the rear roof elevation, and add a larger single storey extension to the rear also. 

This is a resubmission of an application that was withdrawn on the basis of comments from a Planning Officer regarding the size and design of the dormer window. The Supplementary Planning Guidance – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings” states that dormers should be located on the rear roof slope and should be of traditional design. Previously the dormer was shown to extend directly upwards from the rear elevation of the property and almost the full width of the roofscape. Following an additional amendment to the plans, the dormer is now shown to be set back from the edge of the roof by approx. 1.3m, and set in from the boundary line to the adjoining roof by approx. 0.4m. As such, whilst it is a large dormer, due to the limited view of the rear elevation from the surrounding roads, I consider it to be acceptable in regards to the provisions of the Supplementary Planning Guidance, and that it would not be to the detriment of the street scene.

The single storey extension, whilst large in size, is also considered to be acceptable in regards to the provisions of the Supplementary Planning Guidance and with regards to the relevant Policies.

Therefore, bearing in mind the above comments, the application is recommended accordingly.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 05/01/2007











